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CHRISTIE LAKE ASSOCIATION INC. 

 

 

Spring/Summer 2023 Newsletter  
           
 

 

Editor:  Donna Walsh 

 

 

Dedicated to the memory of: 
 

Patricia M Noonan May 22, 1929 - July 19, 2022 

Stanley Goldstein March 6, 1936 - January 22, 2023 

Walter Tostowaryk February 5, 1934 - January 22, 2023 

John Alan Jordan June 12, 1936 - April 21 2023      

 

 

Presidentôs Message:   Krystyna Williamson 

 

As I write this, summer is just around the corner, and the Board is excited about another summer ahead with 

great opportunities to gather as a community of friends and family.  I need to make special mention of the 

communications work done over the winter by Penny Nault with our Spotlight notices and Donna Walsh who 

edits these newsletters for us. Thanks to both these members for their efforts to keep us all informed and 

connected through the winter. 

 

In addition to the communications, Penny and Donna have also prepared an update to the Association Member 

Directory. We will  be distributing it by hand this summer, along with the regular membership drive forms.  

Please contact us through the website if  you need to arrange for pick up.  The directory now includes many 

emails, as requested by members, to give us another way to stay in touch with neighbours. 

 

Iôd also like to acknowledge the excellent leadership the Board has enjoyed for several years from our Secretary 

Mark Walters and Treasurer Bryan Wilcock.  These gentlemen have served us all diligently and effectively and 

we are sorry to see them step off the Board later this summer.  We are definitely looking for new members to 

step up and work with us - please feel free to reach out to me if  you have any questions about joining the Board. 

 

We look forward welcoming you back on June 16th at our annual wine 

and cheese party, followed by a golf tournament and dinner July 29 

(register now!) and the return of the dinner and dance at the Scout camp 

on August 26th.  We will  be entertained by the music of Marly Hill,  a 

Christie Lake-based band that was featured at our Corn Roast last year. 

See your calendar for more dates! 

 

Speaking of the Corn Roast, I have to close on a sadder note. Iôd like to join so many of our fellow Lake friends 

in extending my deepest sympathy to the Jordan family, on the loss of Alan, husband, father and grandfather. 

My earliest memories of the lake include Alan, who was always a good friend of my family and I was proud to 

call him my own friend later. His wisdom, humour and unflappable nature were a kind of glue for our 

community and made so many of his cottage families feel as much a part of the life at Christie Lake as full  time 

https://christielakeassociation.com/
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residents. He will  be missed. Letôs keep his spirit of community alive as we celebrate another summer together.  

Please join us in sending a thought, a memory or photos of Alan to be included in a Memory Book we can pass 

along to his family - you can send your submission to spotlight@christielakeassociation.com 

 

   

 

 

March 26, 2023, Alan celebrated the induction of fellow Honorary Life Member 

George James (at Georgeôs 80th birthday party) into the Christie Lake Association 

Inc., along with Vice-President Penny Nault and President Krystyna Williamson. 

 

                                      

         

                  

Lake Stewardship Committee Loon Initiatives:   Austin Sweezey  

 

The Canadian Lakes Loon Survey continues with annual input from residents and cottagers at lakes across the 

country.  Christie Lake has been contributing to this survey for several years.  Although reporting has been lean 

with Covid concerns over the last few of years it is felt that a few years of missing data in a long-term dataset 

should not have much of an impact on our ability to calculate trends over many years. 

    

Some of our members who live at the lake are continuing our loon survey this season and data will be shared 

with Birds Canada.  Our loons are back as usual around the lake.  They always seem to show up as soon as the 

ice is out!  Hopefully they will enjoy a successful nesting season.  

  

If you wish assist with our survey or become aware of a loon nest or loon chicks, please keep your distance but 

let me know about it so we can add to our survey info.  I can be contacted at:  austin.sweezey@gmail.com 

Loons are great swimmers but with their feet set back on their bodies they donôt walk well on land.  As such 

they will often build their nests very close to the waterline.  Fluctuations in water levels on our lake can 

sometimes flood their nest.  If you become aware of this near your cottage please let me know.  We may be able 

to help them renest in this or subsequent years by placement of a floating nest platform. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A most worthwhile article, to read and share, that discusses how loons are being threatened and how you can 

help can be found at https://cottagelife.com/outdoors/loons-are-being-threatened-this-is-why-and-how-you-can-

help/ 

    

More information about the details we collect for the survey will be provided in a future Spotlight. 

More information about loons and the loon survey can be found here: 

https://www.birdscanada.org/bird-science/canadian-lakes-loon-survey/ 

 

 

mailto:spotlight@christielakeassociation.com
mailto:austin.sweezey@gmail.com
https://cottagelife.com/outdoors/loons-are-being-threatened-this-is-why-and-how-you-can-help/
https://cottagelife.com/outdoors/loons-are-being-threatened-this-is-why-and-how-you-can-help/
https://www.birdscanada.org/bird-science/canadian-lakes-loon-survey/
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Christie Lake Water Level Summary:  Bruce McIntyre  

 

Christie Lake Water Level Report  - Spring 2023 as of May 10 2023 

 

Water levels started 2023 below seasonal average; however, due to precipitation levels rose through January to 

above seasonal average and remained high through to the first week in March. Water levels dropped through 

March and remained below seasonal average until the ice storm in early April. At this point significant 

precipitation, primarily in the form of rain fell on frozen ground and water levels rose quickly, higher than 

average levels persisted through most of April falling towards the end of the month. Additional rainfall sent the 

levels to above average and that is where we are at this time. Both Christie Lake and Bobs Lake have been 

under a ñFlood Watchò or ñFlood Warningò for most of March, April and May. At no point did water levels 

reach what Parks Canada considers ñFlood Levelò at 155 metres above sea level. 

 

Currently Bobs Lake levels have peaked and are starting to recede. Christie Lake will peak over the next week 

and assuming no additional precipitation will star to recede. 

 

On behalf of the Christie Lake Association we have kept in communication with Parks Canada and they have 

been very helpful in providing forecasts of the water levels Christie Lake could expect.  

 

Water Testing Up-date: Brooke Briggs 

Last summer we had four sampling dates in June , July, August and September sampling twice at the Deep 

Point, 90+feet down just Southwest of Farrenôs Island, and twice at 6 to 8 shoreline locations around the lake. 

Two downward trends in Christie which are encouraging, from last summers' Deep Point sampling, were lower 

levels of Calcium (fewer Zebra Mussels!) and Nitrogen (fewer weeds!) 

The Watershed Watch Water Quality Indicator (WQI) chart indicates that our water quality overall has been 

improving since 2017. (see Chart below) 

Haley Matschke, surface water quality coordinator from the RVCA, noted that some lakes in our watershed 

have been experiencing increased dissolved Oxygen levels at depth as well as decreasing Secchi Disc depths, 

but not Christie. 

The high water levels and persistent rains may have some detrimental washout effects on the lake water quality 

but shoreline planting will mitigate this and planting assistance (both physical and financial)  is available 

through the RVCA Shoreline programs. 
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Summer Fun at Christie Lake Camp: Callie Graziadei 
  

And just like that another year has flown by! Our favourite time of year is quickly approaching and, like many 

of you, we could not be more excited to spend another summer at the lake. Our camp team has been busy hiring 

our summer staff, facilitating camper registrations and diving into program planning. We would love to take a 

moment to give you an update on this year's summer camp programming.  

  

Our staff training will  begin at the end of June, weôll be welcoming a wonderful group of new and returning 

staff who will  participate in various trainings and workshops to help prepare for our campers to join us in early 

July. Donôt worry, weôll also be making sure that we take the time to enjoy some peaceful lake swims, evening 

stargazing and canoe rides before the campers take over! 

  

Our campers, aged between 8-15, have the opportunity to attend one of three sessions 

between July 4th and August 14th. We cannot wait for summer days filled with new 

and old friends, exciting programs, fun in the lake and of course, beautiful sunsets. 

  

There is no one better to understand how much summers at the lake mean to us, 

camp is an opportunity to learn new skills, build confidence and most importantly 

create positive, long-lasting relationships. It is a privilege to be able to share the 

wonder of Christie Lake with countless new campers and staff every year and we are 

so proud to be able to provide these opportunities to the children/youth who need it 

most.  

  

As you may know, all of our programs are for low income families and offered at no 

cost. We know so many of you have supported us in what we do over the years.  If 

youôd like to make a donation, you can do so here:  https://donate.christielakekids.com/ 

  

Thank you for your continued support and encouragement! Please feel free to get in touch if  you have questions 

or comments. You can reach our Facilities Manager Matt at mbreen@christielakekids.com 

 

                 Want to know more about us? Visit us at https://www.christielakekids.com 

  

 

Membership & Directory Committee:    Penny Nault and Donna Walsh 

 

The Christie Lake Association Inc. (CLA) Membership Drive is underway for 2023. This year we will do a 

combination of having canvassers going door to door and Spotlight News information notices. 

Thank you to those of you who have already enrolled/renewed your 2023 membership.  For those of you that 

havenôt yet, you can do so by visiting the Membership page on the CLA website at 

https://christielakeassociation.com/about-cla/membership/  where you can enroll/renew on-line and pay the $35 

membership fee by credit card, PayPal or Interac e-transfer.  Or, you can download and complete the 

Membership Form and mail it in together with a cheque for $35.00 (or pay by Interac e-transfer).  For your 

convenience, a copy of the 2023 membership form is provided at the end of this Newsletter. 

Note that your membership dollars support many lake activities including social events, maintenance of website 

and email tools, newsletter printing, calendar printing, Directory printing, provision and maintenance of 

community book exchange boxes, maintenance of shoal marker buoys on main body of lake, maintenance of 

road signage and assistance with the construction of spawning beds, just to name a few.   

https://donate.christielakekids.com/
mailto:mbreen@christielakekids.com
https://www.christielakekids.com/
https://christielakeassociation.com/about-cla/membership/
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Local hand delivery of the Christie Lake Directory 2022/2023 has begun 

(thank you Donna Walsh and Krystyna Williamson!).  Every voting member 

is entitled to a free copy. 

Reply to this Spotlight email or Contact Us if you have special delivery 

instructions.  Unfortunately, we are unable to mail out Directories due to the 

high cost of postage. 

 

Communications & Website Committee:    Penny Nault 

 

The Spotlight News email distribution list continues to grow ï we now have just under 400 subscribers.  Thank 

you for the continued positive feedback in response to these communications.  If you wish to suggest a News 

item appropriate for our lake community, donôt hesitate to Contact Us and we will consider it.    

 

As you may recall, we did a website user survey last fall.  The response rate was low (14%) but we did receive 

positive feedback from those that did participate in the survey.  Overall, users were happy with the content and 

the look and feel so no major changes in that regard.  A few people asked for a speakerôs corner/discussion 

forum and an on-line version of the Lake Directory.  We are considering both of these options through a secure 

member-only login portal.  More on that to come.     

 

 

2024 Christie Lake Calendars:   Penny Nault 

 

We want your photos!  The 2023 calendars were a big hit again so we are going to offer them again for 2024.  

Thank you to all of those who submitted such beautiful photos last year.  The new paper quality is a welcomed 

improvement.  Our theme for 2024 is lake activity/action shots (sailing, fishing, water skiing, etc.).  If you 

would like to contribute to the 2024 calendar, please submit your photos at any time (limit 2 per submission no 

larger than 5MB each) at https://christielakeassociation.com/photo-gallery/photo-release-form/ 

 

 

Marker Buoys:    Donna Walsh  

 

Once water levels recede, shoal markers will be placed on the main body of the lake. 

MANY Thanks  to the Patterson Family, (Ray, James and Apryle Patterson) for the 

placement and maintenance of the shoal markers. These shoal markers are a beneficial 

safety measure to boaters.   Note that CLA does not place shoal markers in bays. 

  

 

Boating ï Safety and Etiquette: Adam Sherman 

Å There is a general non-posted speed limit of 10 km/h within 30 meters from all 

shorelines in Ontario. An exemption applies for tow sports where the boat is driving 

directly away from the shore. 

 Å Tow sports are restricted in period beginning one hour after sunset and ending at sunrise. 

 Å Remember to have all of your safety equipment on board 

#ÈÒÉÓÔÉÅ ,ÁËÅ

$ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒÙ
ςπςς Ⱦ ςπςσ

7ÉÔÈ !ÌÐÈÁÂÅÔÉÃÁÌ ÁÎÄ 'ÅÏÇÒÁÐÈÉÃÁÌ 0ÒÏÐÅÒÔÙ ,ÉÓÔÉÎÇÓ
0ÒÅÐÁÒÅÄ ÂÙȡ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÅ ,ÁËÅ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ )ÎÃȢ 0ÈÏÔÏȡ $ÏÎÎÁ 7ÁÌÓÈ

https://christielakeassociation.com/contact-us/
https://christielakeassociation.com/contact-us/
https://christielakeassociation.com/photo-gallery/photo-release-form/
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. Å Take a few minutes before the boating season to remind yourself of the ñNautical Rules of the Roadò. As a 

general rule, sailboats, tow sports and canoes have the right-of-way over power-driven boats. 

 Å Where possible, it is recommended that boats participating in tow sports drive a minimum of 200 meters from 

the shoreline. 

 Å Boat drivers should be given consideration to ñspreadò their usage throughout the lake so as to cause minimal 

disruption to cottagers, anglers, docks and shorelines. 

 Å Trying to avoid creating a wake that will disrupt other anchored boats or fishing boats. 

 Å Sounds are amplified over water. Keep in mind the sound of your boat, music and voices across the lake.  

Weôre not saying not to have a good time out on the water, but boaters should be make sure to be neighbourly 

especially in the morning or at night. 

 Å The leading cause of boating accidents and deaths continues to be the alcohol and lack of a life jacket. 

                           Please boat and enjoy the lake responsibly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Invasive Species and Boats: FOCA 
 

Did you know, aquatic invasive species can spread by hitching a ride on your boat? Invasive species are one of 

the greatest threats to the biodiversity of Ontarioôs waters. Thatôs why itôs always important to inspect, clean, 

drain and dry your boat before moving it between waterbodies. It's the law!  https://foca.on.ca/wp-

content/uploads/2014/05/FOCA-AIS-Tips-for-Boaters-2015.docx 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://foca.on.ca/invasive-species/
https://foca.on.ca/wp-content/uploads/2014/05/FOCA-AIS-Tips-for-Boaters-2015.docx
https://foca.on.ca/wp-content/uploads/2014/05/FOCA-AIS-Tips-for-Boaters-2015.docx
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Well Water and Septic Health: Leeds, Grenville & Lanark District Health Unit:  

The Leeds, Grenville and Lanark District Health Unit can help you ensure that the well water you and your 

family drink is safe.  

Spring is a good time to have your well water tested for bacteria. Run off from heavy rain may affect the safety 

of your drinking water. Bacteria in your well water may not affect the taste or smell of your water. Testing your 

well water is the only way to know for sure if your drinking water is safe to consume or if it is contaminated 

with bacteria and requires some actions to protect the health of your family. The Health Unit recommends that 

you test your well water at least three times a year. 

A possible source of well water contamination is a malfunctioning sewage disposal system. Properly 

maintaining your sewage system can help prevent ground water contamination and keep your well water safe 

for drinking. With regular care and maintenance, a properly installed sewage system should provide many years 

of service. However, here are some tips and common household products that residents should avoid disposing 

into their septic to ensure a well-functioning system. They include: 

¶ Fats, oils and grease; 

¶ Household chemicals such as vehicle fluids, paints and solvents, caustic drain and harsh cleaners, bleach, 

pesticides; 

¶ Cat box litter; 

¶ Tampons, sanitary napkins, diapers, paper towels, condoms; 

¶ Coffee grounds, egg shells and other kitchen waste; 

¶ Excess water from roof drains, sump water, water from softeners and iron filters; 

¶ Driving over the leaching bed with motorized vehicles should be avoided 

Excessive water use in your home could impact your sewage disposal system by flushing solids from the septic 

tank into the leaching bed.  Conserve water by spreading your laundry out over the week rather than doing 

several loads in one day; fix running toilets and leaking faucets and minimize the length of time in the shower.  

The septic tank should be inspected at regular intervals and pumped out whenever sludge and scum occupy one-

third of the working capacity of the tank. Septic tanks contain deadly gases and should only be inspected by 

firms specializing in this work. 

The area over a leaching bed should have a good cover of grass allowing for adequate sunlight and ventilation 

to be maintained. Avoid planting shrubs and trees over this area. 

Visit the Well Water Sampling section of our website for drinking water information including: where you can 

pick up and drop off your free water bottle samples; how to take a sample; how to disinfect your well (if 

required). For more information, call us at 1-800-660-5853 or  connect with us on Facebook and follow us on 

Twitter @LGLHealthUnit .  

 

https://healthunit.org/
https://healthunit.org/health-information/drinking-water/well-water-sampling/
https://www.facebook.com/LGLHealthUnit/
https://twitter.com/LGLHealthUnit
https://twitter.com/LGLHealthUnit
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Turtles Crossing:  Perth Veterinary Clinic  

Perth Veterinary Clinic is a Turtle First Response Centre! 

 

If you find an injured turtle, call the Ontario Turtle 

Conservation Centre.  Even if you live outside 

of Peterborough, call us at 705-741-5000.  They work with 

dozens of Turtle First Response Centres across Ontario ï 

these are private clinics, or rehabilitators that they have 

trained in emergency treatment for turtles. They will be able 

to direct you to the appropriate location, while transfer to their 

hospital is being organized. 

 

Itôs that time of year when turtles are crossing the road either 

to lay eggs or seek other habitats.  

Hereôs what you can do if you see one on the road-from Rideau Valley Wildlife Sanctuary: 

You can help a turtle across the road in the direction it is going.   

Most Ontario turtle species can be carefully picked up with two hands and moved across the road. You can also 

use a board or shovel to coax it along. Never pick up a turtle by the tail, which could damage its spine. 

Be careful helping a snapping turtle across the road ï keep a safe distance from its head as it can reach past its 

midpoint if it feels threatened. You can identify a snapping turtle by the large black, olive or brown shells 

typically covered in algae. Their tails have ñdinosaur-likeò triangular crests along their length. Pictures of the 

three turtles native to the Ottawa region, including Snapping Turtles, can be seen from the link below. 

You can coax a snapper across the road using a shovel or a board, or by allowing it to bite a long stick and 

pulling it across the road. If you must pick up a snapper by hand, grab the back of its shell with one hand, and 

slide your other hand underneath between its hind legs. Snappers are very strong and will squirm and thrash 

their hind legs, so hold on tightly.  For video and photos of the three types of turtles go to:                      

https://ontarioturtle.ca/get-involved/roads 

 

 

 

  

https://perthvet.ca/
https://ontarioturtle.ca/get-involved/roads
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Social Events - Mark your Calendars!  

 

 

June 16th Christie Lake Welcome Back Wine and Cheese!  
              5:00 PM ï 8:00 PM  Christie Lake Kids Camp Arts Building.  
                This is a BYOB event.  We will provide the rest! 

 

 

 

July 1st Christie Lake Canada Day Flotilla 

                  Decorate your boat in RED and White and join the flotilla!  

                    Meet at 1:00 PM at Big Island!  

 

                      

                                        

 

July 29th Christie Lake Golf Day!  

                   Timber Run Golf Club. See flyer below for details.  

 

 

 

August 5th Christie Lake Community Fireworks! 

             9:30 PM Fox Bay/Station Bay                         

              Rain-out date August 6th 

 

 

August 26th Christie Lake Family BBQ and Dance             IT'S  BACK!!  

             A SUMMER EVENT NOT TO BE MISSED!  

CLA is hosting a Christie Lake family Barbeque (corn roast!) and dance.    

Enjoy a fun filled evening featuring, you got it, the one and only Marley Hill Band.   

The event is open to all Christie Lakers and their family and friends.   

So, mark your calendars for August 26th. You don't want to miss out on all the fun.   

A Spotlight News email is to follow soon with more detail and ticket information. 
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The Christie Lake Association Inc. is pleased to bring you:  

 

CHRISTIE LAKE GOLF DAY 
REGISTRATION NOW OPEN ς SPACES LIMITED  

 

 
 

SATURDAY JULY 29th, 2023 
TIMBER RUN GOLF CLUB 

154 CALDWELL ROAD, LANARK, ON K0G 1K0 
 

SHOTGUN GOLF TOURNAMENT 
1PM ς 5PM (BEST BALL) 
BBQ DINNER 6PM ς 8PM 

 
$100 PER PLAYER ς INCLUDES BBQ DINNER, GREEN FEE AND GOLF CART 

REGISTER 1 TO 4 PLAYERS HERE (by June 30th) 
 

DINNER ONLY - $28.25 PER PERSON 
SIGN-UP 1 TO 6 PEOPLE HERE FOR DINNER ONLY (by June 30th) 

 
PAYMENT METHODS: CHEQUE OR INTERAC E-TRANSFER 

 
GOLFERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ARRIVE NO LATER THAN 12:30PM FOR 1PM TEE TIME 

PLEASE CONTACT THE GOLF CLUB AHEAD OF TIME IF YOU REQUIRE CLUB RENTALS (AT YOUR OWN COST) 

(613) 259-5313, info@timberrungolfclub.com 
 

REPLY TO THIS EMAIL IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS 

 

 

https://timberrungolfclub.com/
https://christielakeassociation.com/christie-lake-2023-golf-day-players-registration/
https://christielakeassociation.com/christie-lake-2023-golf-day-dinners-only-sign-up/
mailto:info@timberrungolfclub.com
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING NOTICE 

 

Notification that the 2023 Annual General Meeting (AGM) of members of the 

CHRISTIE LAKE ASSOCIATION INC. (ñCLAò)  

 

Saturday, July 15th  

10:00 AM -11:30 AM 

 

at  

TAY RIVER TENT & TRAILER PARK   (REC. BLDG) 

Christie Lake North Shore Road 

(about 1 km west of the intersection of Christie Lake Road / Althorpe Road) 

 

Hope to see you there 

 
Coffee, water and snacks provided 

 
 

Copies of approved CLA financial statements have been posted under óCLA Financial Statementsô on the CLA website at 

http://christielakeassociation.com/about-cla/your-cla-organization/.  For those who do not have internet access, CLA will provide 

copies of the financial statements upon receipt of a request in writing to:  https://christielakeassociation.com/contact-us/ 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://christielakeassociation.com/about-cla/your-cla-organization/
https://christielakeassociation.com/contact-us/
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